REGENERATION INITIATIVES CABINET WORKING GROUP 
Monday 12th November 2007

Meeting commenced: 10.15 a.m.

Meeting ended:  11.45 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry – in the Chair 



Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Murphy and Potter

OFFICERS:
Kevin Brady – Assistant Chief Executive 



David Evans – Assistant Director, Planning and Regeneration

Richard Wynne – Director of Property and Development, Urban Vision


Bob Osborne – Deputy Director of Housing and Planning



Mike Hall – Assistant Director Children’s Services (Resources)



Barry Whitmarsh – Major Projects Co-ordinator

Cath Inchbold – Assistant Head of Service (Regeneration, Strategy and Co-ordination)

Leanne Nealon – Committee Services Officer

	
	CONTENT
	ACTION



	27.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Warmisham and Chris Findley.


	

	28.
	MINUTES
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the last meeting held on 1st October 2007, be approved as a correct record. 


	

	29. 
	RAIL UTILISATION STRATEGY
Councillor Antrobus suggested that a written report be submitted to the next meeting on the Rail Utilisation Strategy.

RESOLVED: 

(1) THAT the information be noted. 

(2) THAT a written report be submitted to the next meeting.


	Darren Findley 

	30.
	HMR GROWTH BID
Members were provided with an update on the HMR Growth bid and were informed that work had started and a full prospectus would be submitted. New guidance was received by DCLG.
Councillor Merry requested that an update be provided to the next meeting.

RESOLVED: 

(1) THAT the information be noted. 

(2) THAT an update be provided at the next meeting. 


	Bob Osborne / 

Cath Inchbold 


	31.
	IRWELL CITY PARK
Members noted the developing strategy following the Lottery decision not to fund ICP and discussions ensued in respect of:

· Partners remain committed to making ICP happen

· Exploration of funding via the NWDA.

· Discussion with developers with a view to maximise their contribution.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 


	

	32.
	ORDSALL YOUTH CENTRE
A report was submitted with regard to developing youth facilities in Ordsall. The report included a history of youth service provision in the area, the implications of the emerging youth service property strategy, the sites potentially available in the area and procurement options. 

Members noted the report and a discussion ensued in respect of:

· The potential sites that could be considered for a new youth centre.

· How youth provision might be delivered other than by provision of a new building.

· Costings. 

Councillor Merry stated that he would like a further report to be submitted at the next meeting including costings.
RESOLVED: 
(1) THAT the information be noted. 

(2) THAT an update report be submitted at the next meeting. 
	Head of Youth Service

	33.
	REGENERATION UPDATE 
A report of the Chief Executive and the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning was submitted which (a) provided a summary update on key regeneration projects and programmes, (b) outlined progress against milestones, and (c) highlighted emerging issues.

RESOLVED: 
(1) THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT a clear position is presented on the former Oakwood High School land, including an idea of when the Capital Receipt will accrue in the next report.
(3) THAT an update on the installation of gates in Eccles Town Centre be provided in the next report.

(4) THAT an update be provided on the new office accommodation for the West Salford Housing Company.

(5) THAT a verbal update be provided on Walkden Town Centre. 

(6) THAT the next report include information on how and when the Former Police Headquarters study will be reported and future decisions made.

(7) THAT an update on the funding appeal for St Augustine’s be included in the next report.  
(8) THAT the meeting in December between Salford City Council and Swinton Town Centre new owners be included in next report.
(9) THAT it be noted that the use of the Lancastrian Hall for Swinton LIFT is still under consideration.
(10) THAT a verbal update be provided on the Cutacre Site bond.

	Director of Children’s Services
Richard Wynne

Bob Osborne
Chris Findley
Bob Osborne
Bob Osborne
Richard Wynne

Dave Evans 

	34.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
SPOTlighting 
The Group were informed that SPOTlighting was now underway in three areas in the City and that it had been agreed with Directors to use Transform Network officers on both a full and part time basis to assist. Members were informed that 15 Officers had now been chosen. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

Salford City Football Club
RESOLVED: THAT an update be provided on Salford City Football Club.

Salford Crescent Station
RESOLVED: THAT an update be provided on Salford Crescent Train Station as part of the Rail Utilisation Report.

	Tbc
Dave Evans 

	35
	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Regeneration Initiatives Cabinet Working Group be held on Monday 7th January 2007 at 10.00 a.m. 

	Leanne Nealon


